
 

The City of Palm Bay, Florida

LEGISLATIVE MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

FROM: Suzanne Sherman, City Manager

THRU: Mariano Augello, Chief of Police

DATE: July 18, 2024

RE: Consideration of an extension addendum for participating in the Florida 
Department of Law Enforcement’s State Assistance for Fentanyl Eradication 
(SAFE) Program in Fiscal Year 2023-2024.

SUMMARY:
The FDLE State Assistance for Fentanyl Eradication (S.A.F.E.) program is a comprehensive 
initiative aimed at combating the growing crisis of fentanyl-related substance abuse and overdoses 
in Florida. Through coordinated efforts between law enforcement agencies, public health 
organizations, and community stakeholders, the program focuses on prevention, education, 
enforcement, and treatment strategies.

On March 7, 2024, City Council approved the Police Department move forward with a submission 
to the FDLE State Assistance for the Fentanyl Eradication (SAFE) Program. The Palm Bay Police 
Department is now requesting an extension addendum to participate in the S.A.F.E. program. 

Approval of this extension will allow the Palm Bay Police Department to further contribute to the 
S.A.F.E. program’s mission, utilizing advanced technology to combat the fentanyl epidemic 
effectively.

REQUESTING DEPARTMENTS:
Police

FISCAL IMPACT:
No fiscal impact at this time, changes requested are programmatic only. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:
Motion to approve an extension addendum to the current FDLE SAFE grant agreement. 
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ATTACHMENTS:
1. Addendum A
2. SAFE Mutual Aid Agreement Addendum
3. Grant Adjustment Notice


